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Nancy Koon (adpce.ad)

From: Susannah Jacoby <susie.s.jacoby@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, December 8, 2022 11:16 AM
To: Water Draft Permit Comment
Subject: Deny Paradise Valley draft permit No. AR0053210

Dear Ms. Loretta Carstens P.E., 
 
 
I request that ADEQ deny the permit being considered for the Paradise Valley sewage facility and I request a public hearing. The revised draft permit would 
allow pollution of a pristine wetlands area, Mill Bayou and its tributaries. The sewage facility would endanger drinking water, livestock, wildlife and the 
environment.  We must ask ourself, to what end are we willing to destroy all that is unique and “natural” in this state?  So much has been lost already and If 
we continue such development then what will be left to hold dear?  The answer I have no doubt is “not much.”  Just look at Florida and the everglades as a 
superb example.  It’s an outright shame.  We must fight to keep our wetlands alive and well.  Preservation is KEY to enrichment and value for everyone.  It 
would be a mistake to destroy this precious & unique gem because once a done deal…there is no getting it back.  Ever.   
 
 
Finally as you may already have knowledge of, Mr Ferguson also maintains a wastewater treatment facility for Waterview Estates which has a history of 
violations. The wastewater treatment facility for this location is servicing roughly forty homes at this time. If Mr Ferguson is unable to keep this treatment 
plant up to acceptable standards, how are we to assume that he will do so with a facility that could potentially service over 300 homes? This development is a 
bad idea for Roland and the treatment plant is a potential hazard for the environment and neighboring residents of the proposed site. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Susie Jacoby 
14125 County Farm Road  
Little Rock, AR 72223 


